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NEVADA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
Board Agenda Memo 

 
 
MEETING DATE: January 12, 2021 
 
TO: Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM: Supervisor Ed Scofield, District II 
 
SUBJECT: Joint Jurisdictional Certificate of Recognition for Nevada County 

Transportation Commission Executive Director Dan Landon for over 
30 years of dedicated public service 

 
RECOMMENDATION: Approve the Joint Jursidicational Certificate of Recognition and authorize 
the Chair to sign the Joint Jursidicational Certificate of Recognition.   
 
FUNDING: N/A 
 
BACKGROUND: 
On January 22, 2021, Nevada County Transportation Commission Executive Director Daniel B. Landon 
will be retiring after more than 30 years of service to Nevada County constituents and to the State of 
California. Dan has served as Executive Director to the Nevada County Transportation Commission 
(NCTC) since June 1990 and served as the Executive Director of the Nevada County Airport Land Use 
Commission and the Truckee Tahoe Airport Land Use Commission since May 2010.  His 
accomplishments have touched every jurisdiction throughout the County and beyond working on various 
state commission and special assignments that include but are not limited to the California Rural 
Counties Task Force, North State Super Region, and statewide committee assignments such as the 
California Metropolitan Planning Organizations, California Transportation Directions 2010, and 
California Transportation Plan.   
 
Due to the unique tenure of Dan’s accomplishments that have quite literally touched almost every part of 
Nevada County, the County has partnered in solidarity with the City of Grass Valley, Town of Truckee 
and the City of Nevada City to put together a Joint Jurisdiction Certificate of Recognition of Mr. Landon 
thanking him for his many accomplishments. Each jurisdiction will be bringing forward this item for 
approval and a framed certificate will be provided to  Daniel B. Landon.  
 
Therefore, I urge the Board of Supervisors to approve the attached Joint Jurisdictional Certificate of 
Recognition for Daniel B. Landon thanking him over 30 years of public service.  
 
Sinacely,  
 
Ed Scofield 
District II Supervisor  
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